Minutes to 01/12/06 Boosters Meeting

Prepared by Mike Brannon

Attendees:  Mike Brannon, Al Boden, Mark Farney, Gary Devoto, Rob Hans, Chris Dupont, Julie Desmond, Tim Desmond, Eric Vieth, Kevin Johnson, Paul Devoto, Tom Murrin, Ken Greis, Dirk Lindeman
Treasurer’s Report (Al Boden):


Ending Balance - Checking Account: $3,995.78.

Income for Month (Deposits): $0
Expenses for Month:  $1,526.47

Ending Balance - Uniform Fund: $6,220.98.

Split for volleyball league not yet in.
Discussion came up concerning prepaid coaches’ shirts at Miller Imprints.  Not sure how many we had down there, and who should notify Bob Miller to let him know when someone is coming down to pick up a shirt.  No decision made.  Mark Farney to call Bob to see how many prepaid shirts are actually available. 

Volleyball (Julie Desmond) – 4 teams for Spring league.  4th & 5th grade girls (moved up 6 4th graders to form the team); 6th grade girls team; 5th & 6th grade boys (11 boys on team - only 1 4th grader interested in moving up so there wasn’t enough for two teams); and 7th & 8th grade boys.  Currently no one to coach the 7th/8th grade boys.  An ad will be in the 13th Scoop to see if we can get a volunteer.  Still calling other potential coaches.

Also, Boosters Agreement sent to all coaches, asking them to have a meeting with parents by their 2nd practice.

Soccer (Tom Murrin) – Spring soccer registration forms to come home with the kids next week (John Kappesser heading up registration).  Concerning Bluegrass, signed a contract with Courtyard for 40 rooms (all they’ll give us at this point) at $99/night.  Courtyard is dictating a 2 night stay.  Last year  they gave us 50+ rooms, and 69 rooms two years ago.
Basketball (Paul Devoto) – Nothing to report.
Cheerleading – (No Report)

Coaches Committee (No Report) 

PR – (Mike Brannon) – Spoke with Executive Travel concerning a bus for an Argosy trip.  $550/5 hrs.  $925/day for a Keeneland trip.  Bus seats 44 and has a restroom on board.   Requires a $100 deposit, refundable if we cancel within 2 weeks of reserved date.  Argosy admission is free Sunday – Friday until 5:00 PM.  Friday 5:01 thru mid-night  Saturday is $5.00.  Members agreed we should target the 2nd Sat. in March, 6PM to Midnight.  We will charge $40/person.  We will possibly advertise in the Scoop, requiring money up front, first 40 paid are in.  Mike to call Executive Travel to attempt to work up a deal.  Will report back. 

Mike also suggested everyone bringing someone with them to next month’s meeting.  Discussion ensued as to the value of doing such.  We discussed what is best to increase attendance.  Nothing settled.
Old Business:

Vitus Training – Some soccer coaches have not yet gone thru the Virtus Training.  Gary Devoto informed Tom Murrin they can not coach until they do so.  Questioned if St. Catherine soccer coaches are required to go through Virtus Training, since we play in a county league.  Group was split on the requirement.  Tom Murrin to email the coaches, telling them to find a training class to attend.

2nd Grade Basketball – 12 teams playing, 6 games every Sunday.   All is going well.
Concessions Area -  Nothing on the construction front.  Rob Hans did say he spoke with Fr. Stef concerning the idea of a green and gold stripe being painted around the gym walls.  Stef was fairly receptive to the idea.  He would like to see a sketch on how things would look.  Rob to prepare the sketch.
New Gym Chairs – Kevin Johnson brought in a new chair swatch that had  “St. Catherine” on the chair back, as we suggested at last month’s meeting.  The “Colts” on the front of the seat would run an additional $600 - $700.  All agreed with Kevin that the “Colts” idea should be dropped.
New Business:

Coaches Evaluation Forms – Last month, the group questioned the value of the evaluation forms.   Decided we should keep the electronic form, as long as Ben Bleser makes sure everything online is updated, he communicates the master password with the Sports Coordinators, and the summaries are reviewed when complete.  Kevin Johnson agreed to submit weekly Boosters notes for the Scoop, including parent reminders to complete the evaluation forms. 
Gym Use – Doug Lonneman called Paul Devoto asking for the gym on a Saturday we have our league games.  He said he needed the gym for Govenor’s Cup competition.  The question raised by Gary Devoto to Fr. Stef was if Doug had the right to take the gym, even though we had it scheduled.  Gary also suggested to Fr. Stef that Doug use the undercroft if it is available.  Boosters as a group backed Gary’s decision for Boosters to hold tight, and have Doug look for other options.
Parish Pictures – Ken Greis, representing Parish Council, informed Boosters that parish pictures will be taken in mid February, and the idea is to have every parish group (Boosters, Parish Council, Finance Committee, etc) represented in the directory.  Boosters will attempt to have someone with a digit camera take a picture of the group at the next Boosters meeting and submit it to the office.

Gym Storage Room Cleaned – Noted that Rob and Mark Hans, along with Gary Devoto, cleaned out the gym storage room.  Nice work.

Booster’s Checkbook – Gary had a 2 hour meeting with Fr. Stef concerning taking our checkbook.  Stef still plans on taking the checkbook July 1st, but he will continue to work with Boosters to ensure Boosters they will have money to run their games.  Several Booster members voiced their displeasure. 

Meeting Adjourned.
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